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 June 12, 2018 

Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 

Dear Mr. Dalzell: 

This letter confirms the Company's understanding of the proposed contract extensions to the IBEW 

Physical Agreement and IBEW Clerical Agreement.  The terms of these agreements will each be 

extended two (2) years with a new expiration date of December 31, 2021. 

In conjunction with this extension, the parties have agreed to a general wage increase (“GWI”) of 3% for each 
of the extension years (2020 and 2021).  The 3% GWI will be applied on January 1, 2020, and January 1, 
2021.   

This Letter of Agreement is tentative for each Agreement until ratified by each respective bargaining 

unit.   

If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 

Very truly yours, 

PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY 

By:  
Robert Joga 
Senior Director 

The Union is in agreement. 
LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-

CIO 

       , 2018 By:  
Tom Dalzell 
Business Manager 

June 12th


